
 

 

Grapevine -La Vina Subcommittee  Report 

E.P.G.S.A. Area 59 Panel 73 

Area Quarterly Meeting, Q4 (Bensalem, PA) 

September 8, 2024 

 

 

Grapevine Subcommittee (GVSC) Members:  

Jessica T DCM, D58, Chair     Katie McC R, DCM D26, Secretary  
Heidi H, DCM D56       Mary Beth N, DCM D35 

Liz F DCM D48                                                                 Tara L, A59 Treasurer, Advisor      

                    
Grapevine Subcommittee: Virtual Meetings: 7/13/2024, 8/17/2024. Upcoming meeting: 9/14/2024  

 

Summary of Subcommittee Activities: 

• New member was added to the subcommittee: D35 DCM Mary Beth N 

Display items and books were provided to Mary Beth on 8/10/2024 
 

Attended events: 

• Greater Philadelphia Grapevine Workshop 6/22/2024 – Jessica T. presented Grapevine Trivia and provided prizes.   Books 

were sold and money was submitted to the treasurer.  

• Bucks Unity Even/t (6/30/2024) Katie McC 

• D45 York Picnic (8/17/2024) Mary Beth N 

• D48 AA workshop (8/24/2024) Liz F 

• D51 Annual Picnic Extravaganza (9/7/2024): _____________ 
Upcoming events: 

• 9/20/2024 D56 Workshop – Heidi H 

• 9/21/2024 PENNSCYPAA XXXVI Spaghetti Diner – Katie McC 

• 10/6/2024: Share A Day 

• 10/12/2024 Area Day 

• 10/26/2024 D37 Take Action Workshop – Jessica T 

• 10/26/2024 D61 Fall Workshop  

• 11/8/24-11/10/2024 EPGSA 

Literature: 

• A new order of books was received and divided up for members.   Mary Beth received Area Grapevine shade, Grapevine, 

and La Vina books and display items.  The chair will provide these books to members when she sees members at Events, 

but she may not see all of them before EPGSA. 

• The chair will take all books after EPGSA to inventory and prepare for the incoming subcommittee.  

• The chair discussed the missing 40 books with the Treasurer. The books have not been located and the chair calculated the 

retail value of the books to be $495.36. Grapevine will pay Area 59 the cost of lost books. Out of their budget.   Grapevine 

deeply apologizes for this accident.  

• The chair has emailed the subcommittee new sales slips with the new Grapevine book included on the list. 

• The advisor advised the committee that the Annual Report is due by October 25th to the Delegate. 

• Past issues of Grapevine and La Vina Magazine will be ordered before EPGSA. 

 

 

Yours in Love and Service,  

Jessica T 

D58 DCM 

Area 59 Chair Grapevine/La Vina 

 


